

SOUTHERN UNIVERSITY AND A&M COLLEGE SYSTEM

J.S. CLARK ADMINISTRATION BUILDING
4TH FLOOR
BATON ROUGE, LOUISIANA 70813

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT - CHANCELLOR (225) 771-4680

January 18, 2024

FAX NUMBER (225) 771-5522

SENT VIA U.S. MAIL

Governor Jeff Landry P.O. Box 94004 Baton Rouge, LA 70804

SENT VIA U.S. MAIL

Senate President Cameron Henry P.O. 94183 Baton Rouge, LA 70804

SENT VIA U.S. MAIL

Speaker of the House Phillip R. DeVillier P.O. Box 94062 Baton Rouge, LA 70804

Re: Act 666 Reports (La. R.S. 17:3399.36)

Dear Governor Landry, President Henry, and Speaker DeVillier:

In accordance with La. R.S. 17:3399.36, there were no known or reported barriers to or incidents against free expression that occurred at any institution under the Southern University System during the previous year.

Additionally, in 2023, no legal action was taken against the Southern University System or any of its institutions for alleged violations of a right guaranteed by the First Amendment of the Constitution of the United States of America.

Should you need additional information, please contact Corinne M. Blache, General Counsel, at 225-771-4680.

Sincerely,

Dennis J. Shields
President-Chancellor

Southern University System

Cc: Myron K. Lawson, Chair, Southern University Board of Supervisors Corinne M. Blache, General Counsel, Southern University System

"Five Campuses, One Vision... Global Excellence"

WWW.SUS.EDU